EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

The 2004 season would have to be described as interesting. As the RMLL continues to struggle with the huge growth we do so with mixed results. Overall I would have to conclude that we are moving in the right direction but not as smoothly as we had hoped for. For the first time this league moved from a small community with common goals to a larger one with a variety of goals and expectations. This is not a bad thing but a reality of the new challenges of our league in the coming year. The challenges of the next executive will be to attempt to accommodate as many of our expectations within the parameters of our stated goals and objectives. 

BYLAWS

To me the biggest change was the adoption of our bylaws and the new structure. When the procedures were followed they worked very well however it seems that too many members were not clear on how things were supposed to work and as a result many tried to skip steps or took the wrong steps when seeking assistance from the league. We need to better communicate with our members. 

ALA 

We have had nothing but difficulty with the ALA executive through out the year. For some reason they took issue with our league every step of the way. We must have better communication with them and attempt to work with them to build the league. 

REFEREES

I believe that the level of referees improved but there were a number of problems with referees showing up to games. A number of games were cancelled when one or more referees did not show up. We continue to need to improve our relationship with the referees and the referees must do more to improve their relationship with the teams. Too many incidents are going on without any investigation. I think that we need to have more involvement with the ALRA. The Executive took steps to assist the referees with a low tolerance policy when there were abuses of the referees and other players. This lead to a record number of suspensions but we believe it was necessary to instill in the athlete that we are interested in the players that want to play the game of lacrosse and are not interested in those who are out there with intent to injure or to make the game into a goon show. 

LEVEL OF COMPETITION

It appears that all levels of play have improved this past year with the exception of the senior league where it leveled. Better coaching is making a difference and will continue to do so as more former players take up the challenge of coaching. 

GROWTH OF THE RMLL

Once again we are about to experience a huge influx of players from the minor ranks. I do not believe we are ready for this and must make immediate plans so that we do not lose these players. Last years experiment with the tier three in Calgary may prove to be a valuable resource. There are large numbers of players that want our support and we must find ways to give them it. The introduction of women’s lacrosse is another big step for our league. We must consider it and work with those who will lead the development of the women’s program. 

SUMMARY

We once again have an important year ahead of us. Our goal must be to improve on what we have built thus far and at the same time keep up with the growth that we are expecting in the Province of Alberta. 

A.J. Jomha

